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New UNOE Officers & Board Members Elected for 2018 

Join the fun as part of the UNOE float in the Franklin Street 
Events Association’s 5th Annual  Mardi Gras Grand 
Parade!   
 
Wear your Mardi Gras attire. All neighborhoods are 
welcome to join in! 
 
Sign up ahead of time to ride the float. Those who show up 
the day of the parade will need to be prepared to walk. 
 
For more information about day/time/location of 
decorating the float and the parade lineup or to let us 
know you’d like to participate, contact Susan Harp at 812-
455-5292 or lablady13@aol.com or the UNOE office. 
 
For more information about the parade, go to the 
Facebook event: “Mardi Gras Grand Parade 2/10 ~ Franklin 
Street” or facebook.com/FranklinStreetEventsAssociation.  

Be a Part of  the UNOE Float in the Mardi Gras Parade  

Members At-Large:  (elect 5) 
Leonard Collins, Goosetown NA 
Pam Grewe, South Dexter NA 
Melanie Stagg, Western Terrace NA 
Jenny Triggs, Helfrich NA 
Lucy Williams, Glenwood NA 
 
Congratulations! Thank you for your willingness to serve! 



A Series about Evansville Housing Upkeep and the “Building Generations” – Part I 
 
Building on last month’s message where I touched on the growth of Evansville’s downtown, the Evansville 
food desert and hinted at the aging housing problems that Evansville is seeing today, this month I begin a 
three-part series to deliver a much-needed dataset of information about Evansville’s housing and a deeper 
understanding of the upkeep that comes with some of Evansville’s older homes.  
 
All building materials have a life expectancy or the expected amount of time before the material would normally 
decompose and need to be replaced. Vinyl, plastic, brick, wood, tile, concrete, steel and aluminum are all materials that we 
have used to cover or build our homes. Each choice of surface material has its pros and cons. For example, I have long 
admired the copper roofing used on some of the old local Catholic churches in Evansville. These copper roofs have a life 
expectancy of quite possibly a thousand years. The Berlin Cathedral built in Germany in 1465 still sports the original copper 
top roof today.  The longevity of copper roofing is a tremendous PRO to buildings in Evansville.  It weathers well, does not 
rust or suffer from much deterioration, and is a very low-maintenance product. The CON is that it is very expensive to install 
and usually a specialist is needed to do the work. 
 
Evansville has seen many different building materials, building periods, and building generations that have come to pass.  By 
“different building generations,” I’m not referring to an ancestral generation, such as Baby Boomers, Generation X, 
Millennials or the like.  I’m talking about the different materials used in constructing homes, the availability of those 
materials, and how they have changed some of our construction methods and expectations.  Over the last 100 years, every 
25 years or so, a new “building generation” has introduced new ways to build homes.  
 
Most homes built in Evansville prior to 1955 had simple wood or painted wood exteriors. I’ll call this building generation the 
“Wood Shake generation.” It later became mandated in Evansville that wood exteriors had to be painted or covered with 
some other material such as metal or even tar roofing shingles were acceptable. Exposed wood exteriors typically have a 
short lifespan. Depending on the wood species, the type of wood product, and/or the final treatment given, wood exteriors 
lasted between 10-20 years. This time span can vary greatly depending on its exposure to the elements.  For example, a dry 
piece of wood that never sees moisture could last for 1,000 years--unlikely, but possible. However, exterior wood is typically 
well exposed to the elements of the weather. Unpainted particle, chip, wafer, and/or MFD boards may last only one to two 
years in the weather.  A well-painted wood exterior could add 20-80 more years to the lifespan. An owner’s choices and the 
timeliness of the paint and protective layers used on the wood are deciding factors. 
 
Starting around the 1960’s, we began covering many (not all) of our old wooden homes in Evansville with painted (typically 
white) aluminum sheet metal or “aluminum siding.” Let’s call this the “Aluminum Siding generation.”  New and old houses 
alike were sporting this new, cheap supply of painted aluminum siding.  Today, many of these homes that installed the 
white aluminum siding have reached the expected lifespan of the baked on white paint that was applied to them.  Many of 
these aluminum-sided homes are suffering from paint oxidization causing white-paint streaks to appear on the sides of 
homes and buildings. Since painting aluminum exterior is not a requirement to keep a house in Evansville, I can’t help but 
wonder about the odd future we may see as the paint oxidizes away to silver. In my neighborhood, I often think to myself, 
“Will there ever be a day in our future where we will see all of these random silver-boxed houses around town looking like 
the aluminum Airstream campers from the 60’s?” 
 
I’ll be expanding more on this topic next month.  
Until then, God bless! 
 
Brent Jackson  
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Brent Jackson 

From the President . . . .  

Do you have something you would like to share in the 
UNOE newsletter?  Would you like to recognize someone 
or something or promote an upcoming event? 
 
We are always looking for articles and announcements 
that are interesting and helpful to the neighborhoods!  
 
Email your submissions to office@unoevansville.org  
or call the office at 812-428-4243 by the 25th of each 
month from January to November. 

UNOE Newsletter Submissions 

Bulk Mail Postage Increase 

Attention Neighborhoods 
As of January 22, 2018, the bulk mail 

postage rate has increased to $.141/piece.  
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2018 

February 10 & March 10 9:15 am 
(doors open at 9:00am) 

Evansville Central Library, Browning Rooms 

Meet Local Legislators 

Evansville Metropolitan Planning 
Organization committees meet 
monthly on the 2nd Thursday. 

   

UPCOMING MEETINGS 
Feb. 8, 2018  Mar. 8, 2018 

Civic Center Complex 
10:00am—Technical Committee, Room 318 
4:00pm—Policy Committee, Room 301 
   

Learn more at http://www.evansvillempo.com 

Metro Planning Organization 

Saturday, February 17 

(3rd Saturdays) 

9:00am - 11:00am 

Aqua Aerobics 
at Lloyd Pool 

with TSAC instructors 
6101 N. First Avenue 

at Igleheart Park just north of 
Central High School 

For a list of locations/times and  
what to bring for tax preparation, 

call 2-1-1, 812-421-2800 or 
email lhill@unitedwayswi.org 
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Join your neighbors 
and police officers  

for coffee and 
conversation 

 
 

 

Tue., Feb. 20  7:00 - 9:00am 
Donut Bank 

St. Joseph Ave. 
 
The mission of Coffee with a Cop is to break down the 
barriers between police officers and the citizens they serve 
by removing agendas and allowing opportunities to ask 
questions, voice concerns, and to get to know each other 
as people.  
 

Building relationships. One cup at a time. 

Coffee with a Cop FREE Training Opportunity 

Learn more about the Evansville/Vanderburgh County 
CERT at www.evvcert.com.  
For 2018 training dates and to register, contact Bob 
Weldon, Program Manager, at 812-430-4885 or email 
vanderburghcert@gmail.com.  

Opportunity to Learn More about the Work of  EPD Officers 
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EPD Weather Policy 
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EFD Winter Heating Safety Tips 
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Mayor’s Traveling  
City Hall  Program 

If you choose to use H&R Block as a new customer to file 
your taxes this year, take this ad with the UNOE referral 
code and our agency will earn $20 from your visit. Thank 
you in advance for your support! 

Interact with the Mayor & Other City Officials 

Program: Hiring Blitz! 
The City of Evansville will conduct a hiring blitz at the 
February Traveling City Hall meeting.  

Employment opportunities will include part-time 
summer jobs at the Parks Department (including Mesker 
Park Zoo & Botanic Garden and city pools), and current 
full-time job openings at the Metropolitan Evansville 
Transit System, the Evansville Water & Sewer Utility, 
and other city departments.  

The City of Evansville is an Equal Opportunity Employer.  

For a list of city job openings, visit 
www.evansville.in.gov/city  

Wednesday, February 28 
    5:30-7:00pm 

Location: TBD 
Please check the “Upcoming Events” section of the  

City of Evansville website later for more information 
www.evansville.in.gov  

LOOKING AHEAD... 

Saturday, March 3, 2018 — 9:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m. 
Clean up is set for the First Avenue/Allens Lane area. 
The meeting place will be Diamond Valley Park. 

Clean Up Event Benefit UNOE as a Tax Customer 



• South Sector Meeting — Thurs., Feb. 8, 6:00pm at the CPU Office,  401 E. Columbia St. 
• Recycle Day — Sat., Feb. 10, 4-H Center, 201 E Boonville-New Harmony Rd.  Call (812) 436-7800 
• West Sector Meeting — Thurs., Feb. 15, 6:00pm at the CPU Office,  401 E. Columbia St. 
• UNOE Board Retreat —Sat., Feb. 17, 12:00 - 4:00pm, CK Newsome Center 
• East Sector Meeting — Tues., Feb. 20, 6:00pm at the CPU Office,  401 E. Columbia St. 
• UNOE Board Meeting — Wed., Feb. 21, 4:00pm, Third Floor Conference Room,  

Hulman Building at 4th & Sycamore 
• Recycle Day — Sat., Mar 10, old Walmart West, 4551 University Dr.  More info: call (812) 436-7800 
   

 UNOE GENERAL MEETING —Thurs., Feb. 22, 2018,  6:30pm 
         CK Newsome Center 

 

DATES TO REMEMBER 

Facebook.com 
unoevansville 

Twitter.com 
unoevansville 

Instagram.com 
Unoevansville 

Pinterest.com 
Unoevv 
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One Person, One Vote: Redistricting Reform  PROGRAM: 
• Every 10 years, following the census, the constitution says states are to look at changes in population 

distribution and, if necessary, redraw legislative districts for US Representatives. States also look at 
district lines for state legislators. The next census is in 2020.  

• Since we have been drawing lines for legislative districts, parties (or groups drawing the lines) have 
tried to do so to maximize their own influence on the legislature. This is known as gerrymandering.  

• During the 2018 Indiana Legislative Session there will be discussion of Redistricting and a new senate 
bill: SB 136. Be an informed constituent. Join us at the General Meeting in February! 

GUEST 
SPEAKER: 

Meg Connolly 


